
 

 

Workplace Safety Committee 

                       January 18, 2022 

       District Service Center 

                        3:15 p.m. 

        Minutes 
 

 

 

EMPLOYER MEMBERS EMPLOYEE MEMBER 

 X Dan Egly, Chairperson   X Vicki Bair (Rec. Secretary)   AB Michele Machmer 

 AB Brian Bubb   X Andrew Baker   X Jess McCoy 

 

X 

Matt Johnson (non-voting 

member) 

 

  X 

Mike Knight  

  AB 

Noah Bower (non-

voting member) 

    X Matt Little   X Kyle Winton (non-

voting member) 

 

I. Welcome to DSC:  Mr. Egly welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 

II. Minutes – December 14, 2021 

Motion:    Mike Knight                  Second:  Vicki Bair 

Yes:      All present in favor 

No:           None 

Absent:     Brian Bubb and Michele Machmer 

Result:      Minutes approved 
 

III. Occupational Injuries: 

None to report at this meeting.  Liberty Mutual hold their annual training next month on 

there website. Please make sure to register.  This training will be in place of our February  

2022 meeting. 
 

IV.        Covid-19 Update:  Over our holiday vacation break there was a change to what “fully 

vaccinated” means. The details of this can be found on our website. Our district has not 

waivered on our policy. We are requiring 5 days out and 5 days on return with wearing a 

mask. 

     

V.          Annual Review- Bylaws 

 The district’s Workplace Safety Bylaws are located on our website. Please review and let  

 Dan know if you have any suggestions or changes. 

 

VI.         Updates: 

School Operations Update:  At this time, the district is still down a couple 

custodians.  All part-time are working full-time for now. Also, there is still an additional 

 maintenance position open. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

School Police Update:  Mike Knight brought the Committee up to date on an 

incident that happened at one of the basketball games.  At a recent basketball game, a fight 

broke out with the spectators. Unfortunately, 8 students were charged. The SROs are 

looking into whether hoodies/ski mask should be worn to games. Right now, the district is 

down one SPO due to non-work-related injury.  Please keep an eye out and let someone 

(SROs-principals etc.) know if you think someone should not be in the buildings. 

 

VII.       Good of the Order:  The winter weather is here, so please be sure to wear the appropriate 

shoe attire to avoid any injuries.  The Committee was thanked.  Stay safe. 

 

VIII.      Next Meeting:  Liberty Mutual Training  

 

IX.         Adjournment @ 3:26 pm.         

 

 

Submitted by:  Vicki Bair         


